
Young Adult Retreat 

3-7-12 

Attending: Dana Beach, Lindsay, Teresa Matthews, Kimberly Ann Edwards, John Hilbert, Annie Emmons, 
Angela Hill, Mary Sholly, Emily Williams, Taryn Kingery, Anna Todd, Janet Brooks, LaVetta Dent, Suzette 
Felton, Tera McAmis, Debbie McPherson, Heidi Port, Lynda Bahr, Angela Thornton, Kim Terry 

Breakfast and visiting 

Emily called the meeting to order.  

Updates 

Thank you to Del City for letting us use the meeting space. Introductions.  

Free comic book day: First Saturday in May. Outreach will get the comic books from ODL and route them 
to you. Make sure to have at least one staff member working that day that knows what's going on. Go to 
the free comic book website to see the list of comic books being offered this year.  We try to get all ages 
books but please make sure to be careful not to let children get teen rated comics.  Buck at New World 
Comics offered his services to Annie but sadly they won’t be open yet. If you want to set up a bigger 
program, you should call him. He might even have his staff dress up and hand out for the comics for you. 

We have lots of March programs coming up. Teen Tech, After School at your Library, Hunger Games - 
We just got the Hunger Games cookbook and the sound track.  

 

Janet - Material Selections update 

 The Sequoyah masters list is available to look at on the Oklahoma Library Association website 
http://ola.oklibs.org/organization/committees/sequoyah.htm. Don't display these until next month. 
MSL has purchased copies of the books on the new list and you will be receiving them anytime between 
now and June. Only one title on the High School list wasn't owned already.  

 Please let Janet know if you have any glitches with I-WEED. She will pass the issue on to Jimmie 
so we can get them straightened out.  The iPads are great for reference, Teresa had a large visit from a 
school with about 50 kids where she had 4 staff in stacks using I-Pads to assist the teens. 

 Send your shelf management lists to your managers before you send them to Janet, if you 
manager approves it and tell you to send it on, please put a note in there that your manager has seen it 
and they told you to send it on. 

 000, 100, Easy, and Readers lists due on the 15th. Managers are receiving monthly updates on 
what's coming due. Normally you will get about 2 weeks to work the list. 

http://ola.oklibs.org/organization/committees/sequoyah.htm


 Playaways are doing very good. Next year we will budget for all the full-service  libraries to 
receive them. Ordering about 25 titles per month on a regular basis.  Looking into possibly adding the 
Video players. 

 

Heidi Port - Volunteer Services Update 

 Summer Volunteer Management software. The time sheets are currently being added to the 
website. Every volunteer in the whole system will receive a request, by USPS, to update their profile. 
They will get a user ID and a pass code. They must have an email address for their record to be finalized. 
When they sign up and validate their record they will receive a T-Shirt!  

 Go and check your listed volunteer opportunities, make sure that you have the correct info 
including the correct number of volunteers. If you only have 4 volunteers listed, when you have 
allocated 4 volunteers to the listing, it will disappear. Currently you will see test opportunities these 
(such as swaddling pigs) will not be in there when the program goes live.  

 Make sure to make your listing exciting! For reference Heidi suggested looking at Ralph Ellison’s 
listings. Check that all times dates etc. are correct. Put in your specific needs, such as volunteer will be 
required to attend training and work X amount of hours per week/month. Your listing will not be posted 
until Heidi approves it. Email Heidi when you have completed your listings to ensure they get published 
in a timely manor. Remember to create volunteer opportunities for any current volunteer. 

 Summer Volunteers will have to wait until Spring Break, March 16th to be able to register. As it 
stands now, volunteers no longer have to do HIPPA training. 

 When a volunteer arrives at your library, a staff member will have to log them in and out. This 
can only be done on a staff computer. Every staff member at your location should be able to do this for 
the volunteers. The link to the website to sign in will be on the intranet, when you click the link it will 
automatically recognize which location you are at and lead you to your specific sign in page. The 
volunteer will then tell you their username and password to allow you to sign them in. They will need to 
repeat this procedure to sign out. 

 You can only modify timesheets when logged in under the specific volunteer.  

 Someone at your location should have gotten the Supers Instructions page (handed out). Today 
you will receive 2 posters, one is a generic one that can be used year after year. It invites people to 
volunteer without giving too much detailed info. You can either use a plastic sleeve or use rubber 
cement to attach extra info to it that pertains to your current needs.  When they printed the flyers this 
year, they also printed posters for this Summer volunteering. 

 If you have any questions about the software or anything else, please give Heidi a call and she 
will be happy to help! 



Lynda Bahr - Come Read with Me 

 48-52% of our 3rd graders will not pass 3rd grade because of reading levels this year. We are 
attempting to come up with a plan to assist our children. We are forging new partnerships, finding out 
what other agencies are doing in our communities. 

 The big picture is we need Big people reading to Little people. We are doubling our volunteer 
numbers this year so we can have more of a one on one opportunity for the children. Send your extra 
volunteers to Lynda. We will be doing recruiting all over, teens, neighbors, family, friends. You can put 
out the posters and flyers in your library. 

 Come Read with Me is hiring a project specialist that will coordinate volunteers. There is a job 
description and a posting for this position. Also if you know of any youth assistants send them her way. 
Youth Assistants could be some of your older or past Summer Volunteers. Lots of schools require 
volunteer service. We will not turn down any volunteers. No maximum number of volunteers. 

 Melissa suggested adding the flyer to Facebook, Emily will add it to the site. 

 During the school year we present from around 4-5:30 M-F days. 

 Summer June 11 - July 20 9-12 M-F at 12-13 different locations. 

Break 

Craft time 

Lunch 

Angela Thornton, DN – Steampunk 

Steam Punk novels are starting to come out. Very popular. Ocotopodicon convention coming up 
in October will be held at Meridian Convention Center. Trying to help with marketing and possibly 
hosting programs. They have a "tea" every month, this month they are having a Mad Hatter Tea. We are 
looking to offer them use of our libraries for the teas in June, July, and August. Art Museum might be 
partnering as well, maybe a costume contest etc.  If you would like to host one of the programs, email 
Angela Thornton. Anna said Belle Isle has hosted them before. They will dress up and talk about the tea 
that they are serving, and serve the tea from a very elaborate tea set. Material Selection has already 
bought some books on steampunk; Crafts, Jewelry making, lots of different things.  

 Tea themes for the upcoming months are: 

June - LARP (Live Action Role Play)  

July- Airships and Steam punk Groups.  

August- Steam punk Scholars. 



This will really help to reach out to the 20 something groups that tend to move towards not coming into 
the library. Will go along with After Hours and Book of Love type events. 

 

Kim Terry - Marketing Stuff 

 With the new intranet, lots of people are having trouble finding the proper forms to fill out. 
MAC forms are under the tab for News & Media. All new things added will show up on the right hand 
side of the page. Currently trying to add more “downloadables” that you can get at your own library and 
print out yourself. Would like to get people to use the forums more, these can be a great tool if we use 
them! Nancy Lytle has been out so trying to keep up and catch up with everything she does so if things 
come out slower or you aren’t getting your supplies, please be patient. Try to check your upcoming 
program info in Events, it's lot of work to change and update after the info has been added to the INFO 
magazine. Kim really likes the programs that YA presenters offer.  

 

Hunger Games  - John Lindsay and Anna 

 The following are examples of Hunger Games programs that can done: 

 Hunger games board game (pretty involved) 

 Nerf Weapons Challenge 

 There is a lecture series at Full Circle Bookstore. 

 Professor from UCO will be doing library lectures 

 Trivia 

 Camo Art 

 For Hunger Games nights we have buttons to pass out to them. 

 There are lots of resources online, and highlighted on Pinterest. 

 Outreach now has a buzzer system that you can check out. Let Emily know when you need it. 

We are talking about doing a “TEEN BIG READ” program. What this does is gets everybody reading the 
same book at the same time.  

When you start to notice the next “big book trend” let’s work towards doing more programs based on 
popular books, like we are doing with Hunger Games. We could have online voting for the “next big 
book”. 



Materials Selection is buying lots of camping and survival type books that can tie into Hunger Games. It’s 
always a great idea to have books displays about your program and in your program. 

  

Emily – Summer Reading 

 3 age groups    

Early childhood: Babies – Preschool  

 Children: Kindergarten - 6th 

 Teens: 7th - 12th 

 We are currently working with MAC to get all the artwork etc. ready to go. The brochure for all 
ages will be a postcard this year. We are putting the recognition for sponsor on the sheet a bit 
differently than you are used to seeing it. MAC is working on the postcards and game boards currently. 

 When a reader signs up, they will receive their game board.  Goal one will be a coupon book and 
one other prize designated by age category, babies will get coupon book and ball, children and teens will 
get coupon book and bag. Goal 2 will be everybody will get a book.  You need to think about how to 
display the books for the different age groups. Try not to have too many books out at a time but enough 
to choose from. As it has been, when a child receives goal 1 or 2 they will be entered in the drawing, and 
once all goals have been met will receive drawing slips.  

 This year we are doing all the different aged reading goals by time read. Each age level has a 
different timed goal, the game board will have blocks of time that they cross off when they have read 
that amount of time, leading up to completing a goal.  Early Childhood each block is 15 minutes, 3 Hours 
to each goal, Children each block is 30 minutes, 6 hours to each goal and Teens each block is 60 minutes, 
8 hours to each goal. There are extra bonus blocks on each game board, these blocks will include library 
activities such as; going to a program, writing book review etc.  

We are hoping to build on this new format as time goes on. This year we have had lots of 
wonderful help from development with getting prizes and sponsors. This will be the first year having the 
early childhood so we tried to get the numbers as close as we could.   

 We hope that this will help to make reading fun. Studies show that children learning to read will 
do better once reading is a fun activity. Technology won't solve the problem. 

 

Book Talks 

 Anna - The Teens Guide to World Domination by Josh Ship. Practical advice that is both in your 
face and on your side.  7 villains that's keeping you from awesomeness. Covers topics ranging from 
school to life. 



 Emily - Ready Player One by Ernest Cline. Listened to it on Playaway Read by Wil Wheaton. Is set 
in Oklahoma city in the future. The future is not the brightest place. Book is full of 80's references. 
Probably the biggest geek book but was awesome. I was totally obsessed with it. 

 Janet – The Scorpio Races by Maggie Stieffatter. It was a Michael Printz Award book this year. 
Built a fabulous world. Brought excitement heart racing and ending in tears. 

 The Fault in Our Stars by john Green. One of his best books ever 

Break  

Sharing time! 

 Teresa - It's March, Spring time! PEEPSSSSS!!!!! Peep rock anthem, everyday we're shuffling.  Art 
inspired by Peeps. Chess club is growing, Manga up to almost 20 kids. Pillbox Jewelry. Working on 
changing up volunteers this year. Watch the BeyBlade program. 

 Suzette - Busy! Teen advisory board. Every first Tuesday of month take over the library. Meeting 
with MC commission. In contact with parks and recreation to make man holes "prettier".  Working 
towards more teen involvement. We are stepping back and looking at what we offer for teen programs. 
Just because we offer programs doesn't mean customers will come or that it's worth it. Working on 
having teens teach seniors their new "toys". Working towards better serving community. 

 Kim - I can't believe I shot that V Trying to have it where the kids can upload to the Vimeo site. 
Currently it's not easy enough to find so we will stay like normal for right now, once it's fixed will update 
site. May 6th movies into Kim by April 15th if anybody wants to be a judge judging will probably be 1 
week after movies due.  Trying to move away from giving out prize to getting recognition. Maybe the 
winner could film a commercial for MLS. Lock in every October, want to do a zombie lock in in the 
summer probably in June. Possible group zombie event other teen groups from other libraries compete. 
Going to PLA 

 John -  Book Display SO doesn't have lots of room. But working towards having a teen picks type 
display. Possible picture of book and QR tags. If you have the book put it with it. Fan Fiction Fan art 
contest. Teen zine. Doing tutoring, even without meeting rooms still doing well. Getting tutors from high 
schools and colleges. Talking to Career transition coach from OCCC. Possible to help with job transition 
and getting jobs. Doing some craft programs all have been really fun. Did pop up cards for valentines 
(anti-valentines actually) OSU extension office will help with "home ec" programs. Annie will get list of 
programs they offer and will send them to everybody. 

 Annie - Doesn't have much going yet. Have been going to different libraries observing different 
programs. Really likes the after school programs and anime programs. 

 Angela - Every Wednesday a gaming club, doing mostly video games have lots of younger teen 
boys. Jennifer launched a children's mentoring program. Tuesdays play movies. Every day of the week 
programs from 4:30 - 6 pm. Peeps coming up. Camo art coming up. Need more volunteers.  



 Tera - 2.5 weeks there. Getting used to building and customers. Went to civic center for 
philharmonic day. Tours. Book of love program. Going to start planning a sequel after PLA.  

 Debbie - Baby Sitter Training in April. Yugioh club continues.  

 Dana - Robert Post comedy theatre coming up. Encourage people to go. Much ado about 
nothing coming up. Victor Uzo Duo coming to like 4 different libraries. Robotics at a couple of places. 
Green City Challenge, will be a 6 week program.  

 Janet - Nephew goes to OSU Okmulgee. Recycling program "Bag-packs" Backpacks made from 
plastic bags. Buying more urban lit for teens. 

 Anna - Trying to start up engineering club and more science based programs. Really likes the 
mad scientist program at MC. Looking into all branches of science.  Would like to get into the 20's 
programming. Hunger games, steam punk jewelry, after school art. Doing big mural teens draw 
themselves as super heroes. Game club meets, love board games rather than video games. Most 
popular game is mafia. Basically a card game. Redid the mafia game to center more towards historical 
events. Did book display mafia books etc. this month doing Hunger Games-based game.  

 Lavetta - Science Cafe through NPR. All of the resources are local professors.  

 Taryn - did teen tech program did yesterday. Did robotics program. Went pretty well had like 35 
show up had a few parents show up. Having tutoring program. Tutors from OCU and put flyers around 
library Getting lots of urban fiction and new signage for the sections. Making brochures to help get 
people excited about it. Got to help Emily out at JUVIE working with the library there, they have a library 
but no librarian. Helped to organize and make more user friendly.  

 Lindsay - Hunger Games coming up next week. Has been great to work with John and Anna. 
Teen Tech week. Geek Out Bingo going thru this week due on Monday. Anime club still going really well 
usually have 15-25 kids. Teen book club started last month reading hunger games this month. Ages 12-
15. This summer, inspired by aftershool arts, going to due a weekly teen craft program. 

 Emily – If you have theme ideas for the Ghouls Gone Wild parade, please send to Emily 

Adjourned. 

  


